Present were Thomas Mansfield, Qliver Andrews, Roland. Sallada and Betty Hooper.

The met with town counsel, David Nixon, at 7:30 pm to discuss the mechanics of setting up a special town meeting for the purpose of appropriating funds and voting on a new dump disposal system by State law. Mr. Nixon suggested writing to the Air Pollution Control Commission asking for an extension to our present system until next town meeting to eliminate the cost of a special meeting. This will be done.

Applications for pistol permits from Richard Szopa and John Hayes.

Harold Strong reported that the Secretary for the Planning Board is resigning and the Planning Board is looking for a recording secretary to fill her place. They also need an additional member to the board. The Selectmen will make this appointment from suggestions from the Planning Board.

Mr. Strong reported on a meeting he attended recently that anyone applying for a building permit for construction of a condominium must go through subdivision.

The North Branch Builders, Inc. offered a contract for the building of the addition to the fire house in the amount of \$14,168. Roland Sallada moved the contract be accepted and signed. Thomas Mansfield seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.

Bids were opened for the installation of the town hall spetic system. One bid was received. Harold Strong placed a bid at \$4,617.50. No definite action was taken. Friday Sept. 23, 1977

Mr. Mansfield and Mr. Andrews met with William Forest to discuss the wages charged on the construction of the office building. Mr. Forest detailed the additional changes made to the original plans in defense to the excess cost to the finished operation.